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BEFORE THE ENVIRONMENT COURT 

I MUA I TE KOOTI TAIAO O AOTEAROA 

IN THE MATTER 

AND 

BETWEEN 

of the Resource Management Act 1991 

of an appeal under section 120 of the Act 

DOUGLAS CRAIG SCHMUCK 

(ENV-2018-AKL-00351) 

Appellant 

AND NORTHLAND REGIONAL COUNCIL 

Respondent 

In Chambers: 

Parties: 

Introduction 

Judge J A Smith 

C Prendergast and S Henderson for the Appellant 
G Mathias for the Respondent 
D Dysart - Secretary for Opua Coastal Preservation Inc 

MINUTE OF THE ENVIRONMENT COURT 
(3 October 2019) 

[1] The Court has received further memoranda from the parties concerning the "stay 

application" in the High Court including two further memoranda from Opua Coastal 

Preservation Inc. There is also a further memorandum from the Appellant dated 2 

October received during preparation of this minute. 

[2] I cite the joint memorandum from the Appellant and the Regional Council filed on 

19 September in full: 

1. This memorandum is filed in response to the Court's Minute dated 1 O September 2019. 

2. Counsel advise that the High Court has confirmed by consent that there be a stay on 

matters arising from Your Honour's decision and any matters pending, preserving (with 

emphasis on some particulars) the status quo. 

3. The same is sought of Your Honour's concerns. 
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4. The Appeal is set down for hearing on 24 February 2020 and a date for reconsideration 

of the matters in the Environment Court should perhaps be set for April 2020. 

The memorandum 

[3] This joint memorandum is signed by Mr Henderson for the Appellant and Mr 

Mathias for the Respondent. 

[4] I must confess that the meaning of the memorandum is not clear to me given that 

there is no order of the High Court attached. Nevertheless, it appears that the intent is 

that the directions contained in the Environment Court's decision where they included 

timing issues would be vacated. The latest memorandum from the Appellant seems to 

clarify that the current directions should be vacated. Accordingly, as this appears to be 

agreed, Directions paragraph 190{a) to (c) and {e) are vacated. 

[5] Paragraph 190(d) is a conclusion on jurisdiction and has been stayed by order of 

the High Court (I assume). Paragraph 190(d) is not a direction but a finding of the Court 

and is covered by the High Court decision rather than any direction of this Court. 

[6] Ms Prendergast for the Appellant has clarified that all other aspects of the 

application not subject to the Environment Court's decision are withdrawn as follows: 

Without prejudice to his rights to lodge a fresh application for the same or similar activities, 

the Appellant withdraws that part of the appeal against the Northland Regional Council 

decision relating to structures and activities in the Coastal Marine Area (numbered (11) in 

the Notice of Appeal). 

This conclusion is based on Ms Prendergast's submission: 

On that basis... no issue arises as to the status of the appeal against the Respondents' 

decision on the other applications considered at the first instance. 

Conclusion 

[7] In those circumstances, it appears to me that the decision directions should be 

subject to a further report by the parties after the hearing in the High Court in February 

2020. I direct that: The Council is to provide an update report as to progress in 

respect of the appeal by the end of April 2020. If the matter resolves earlier any 

party may seek, on three days' notice, to convene a telephone conference to 

discuss progress. 
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[8] I make the point that the suggestion that the Court has granted a consent does 

not follow from the decision. This led to my earlier comment that there was no final 

decision of this Court to be stayed. 

[9] However, it is clear that the directions should properly be vacated pending the 

hearing of this appeal. 

[1 0] There also appears to be a suggestion that there is some form of final order to be 

sealed by the Court. To my knowledge, the decision of the Court has already been sealed 

and issued to the parties. In the circumstances, the Court made directions for the parties 

to provide further conditions and reasoning therefore for consideration as to whether a 

consent should properly be granted. 

[11] The Court now places this matter on hold until the end of April 2020 and looks 

forward to receiving an update report from the Council at that time. 




